
 
 

 

 

July 25, 2023 

 

The Honorable Merrick Garland 

Attorney General 

United States Department of Justice 

950 Pennsylvania Ave NW 

Washington, DC 20530 

 

 Re: United States v. Robert Hunter Biden, No. 1:23-cr-00061-MN (D. Del.) 

 

Dear Attorney General Garland: 

 

I write to associate myself with the comments and concerns expressed by the State of 

Louisiana and other states delivered to you earlier today. As my fellow attorneys general 

described, questions related to the scope and thoroughness of the Department’s investigation and 

the appearance of differential treatment of Mr. Biden raise significant concerns about the 

Department’s handling of this matter. It is essential that the Department uphold the time-honored 

tenets of our justice system. Regrettably, in Mr. Biden’s case, significant deviations from 

conventional practices appear to have occurred, calling into question whether those tenets were 

fairly applied in his case. 

 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Sean D. Reyes 

Utah Attorney General 


